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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
FOR VASARDA DANCERS 

  
Hello VASARDA Dancers and Friends ~ 
 

 This Newsletter is a unique and exciting opportunity to  

communicate with Virginia area dancers.  Instead of waiting for 

a quarter before getting news to you, we can now keep you 

aware of the latest events within a few days. You might say, we 

are designed to bring you breaking news as it happens. 
 

 The VASARDA Board of Directors met January 25th and  

discussed upcoming Convention plans, communication improve-

ments, and cost cutting ideas. Some of the major items will be 

addressed in this newsletter by your Convention Directors and 

the Newsletter editors.  You will be getting updates (in this 

newsletter and later ones) regarding a wonderful  pre-

Convention cruise. This will be on Wednesday before the  

Convention. 
 

Spoiler Alert: There is some great news regarding the 2021 - 

2022 Convention site. 
 

 Thank you for your interest. We are hoping for responses 

from you that will let us know how we can be of greatest help to 

Virginia area dancing. My email address is ncapozio@yahoo.com. 

NICK AND CHRIS CAPOZIO, VASARDA PRESIDENTS 

VASARDA, 7731 VIRGINIA LANE, FALLS CHURCH, VA, 22043 
 nvccnan@gmail.com, 703-573-8378 

VASARDA 
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REGION 2 NEWS – There are several things happening in the southwest Virginia area.  Star City 
Promenaders continue to enjoy Katherine Lawson’s calling.  There are usually 2 squares ready to 
dance the night away.  A class started in mid-January.  If you are in the area on a Thursday, please 
come join the dance. 
 New River Squares continues to dance 2 to 3 squares.  Walt Leftwich, the longtime caller, is  
currently having health issues.  There are several people filling in for Walt.  Charles Bowman is  
calling on the 4th Monday of the month, Linda McMillan is “calling” with recorded music one  
Monday a month.  Club members who have recorded music are filling in the other Monday nights.  
Everyone continues to have a fun time.  
 On February 1, 2020, Kevin Cozad, from Alabama, called a special dance at New River 
Squares. A great dance was enjoyed along with the usual delicious food provided. 
Paul and Cathy Booze were invited to North Roanoke Baptist Church, Roanoke, VA on January 14th, 
to do a demonstration at the Gleaners Monthly Luncheon Meeting.  The Gleaners is the senior 
group at North Roanoke Baptist in Roanoke, VA.  Paul and Cathy Booze, Lem and Denise Battle, and 
Bonnie and Tim Ferguson are members of this church.  11 dancers from Botetourt Swingers and Star 
City Promenaders attended the demonstration.  Paul called 3 tips and explained the process of 
learning to square dance.  Cathy Booze gave a short history of Square Dancing, and the 11 dancers 
alternated during the 45 minute demonstration.   It was an enjoyable time for all with many positive 
comments from the spectators. Botetourt Swingers continue dancing 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Tuesdays of 
the month. 
 
REGION 3 NEWS – We are hoping everyone enjoyed the great dances our region held over the 
holiday season. Area clubs hosted Christmas and New Year’s dances that were well attended. There 
were a lot of visiting callers who helped to make Region 3 a great source of entertainment.   
 We are now gearing up for some major spring events that so many of us attend. The Virginia 
State Convention (May 14 - 16) and the WASCA Spring Festival (March 19 - 21) are almost upon us. 
There will be Booster and Theme dances held by a great many of our clubs.  Here is a list of some of 
those dances.  February 1 - Art LaVigne and Butch Bloxom visit the Panhandlers for their WASCA 
Theme dance; February 7 - Jerry Biggerstaff will be calling for the Blue Ridge Stars; February 14 - Jer-
emy Butler will call for the VASARDA Booster dance hosted by the Virginia Reelers; February 22 - 
Jeremy Butler will call the VASARDA Booster dance for the Circle 8s; February 28 - Jeremy Butler 
and Butch Bloxom will be with the Ramblers for their VASARDA Booster Dance; March 7 - Greg 
Jones will call for the Fluvanna Flutterwheels; March 14 - John Marshall will be visiting the Circle 8s 
of Waynesboro; April 3 - Ken Jordan will be calling for the Blue Ridge Stars; April 4 - Gary Shoemake 
will visit the Fluvanna Flutterwheels; April 17 - Jeremy Butler will visit the Grand Squares of Nelson; 
April 18 - the Panhandlers will host their VASARDA Booster Dance and April 25 - Ken Jordan will call 
for the Circle 8s. 
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REGION 4 NEWS – A few highlights from February thru April 2020:  Central Park Weekend will be 
held at the Fredericksburg Hospitality House & Conference Center, 2801 Plank Road, Fredericks-
burg, VA on February 7, 8, 9, 2020.  This is a great location for Region 4 as it is just off Interstate 95.  
Bill Harrison, Tom Miller and Jimmy Roberson will be the callers.  Jim and Priscilla Adcock will be the 
cuers.  Contact Bill Harrison at 301-266-2491 or billharrisonwdh@aol.com for more information and 
to register.   
 On February 9, RDTA will have the annual Snowflake Ball from 3:30 to 6:00 PM at Falls 
Church High School.  Two halls, Phase II-IV, and the other Phase IV-VI Rounds.  Call Berni and Ken for 
info at 703-323-6615.  On March 8, there will be a Pre WASCA Warmup dance with Doren McBroom 
and Dick Otis.  The dance will be held from 2:00 to 5:00 PM at the Herndon Senior Center.  Contact 
Dick Otis at 703-402-2005.  Lake of the Woods will have their “Half Sashay the Hawaiian Way” 
booster dance on March 13, 2020.  Gene Chamberlain calling in Locust Grove.  The MERRY NOTES  
will host their “Half Sashay the Hawaiian Way” -  VA State Booster Dance on March 27th with Matt 
Worley calling Plus, and Butch Bloxom cueing Rounds.  The dance starts at 7:30 PM with Plus 
Squares then its 2 x 2 rounds.  The dance is held at the Lincolnia Senior Center.  Use entrance D4.  
For more information call Nancy at 703-217-1670 or Donna at 703-435-7075 or email  
MerryNotes@wascaclubs.com. 
 The WASCA 61st Spring Square and Round Dance Festival, “Get Your Kicks on Route 66” will 
be held March 19 thru 21 at the Hilton Alexandria Mark Center Hotel in Alexandria VA.  The square 
dance levels will be Mainstream thru Challenge and the Rounds will be Phase II thru VI.  There will 
also be Lines!  Callers will be Jerry Biggerstaff; Eric Henerlau; Tom Miller; Joe Saltel; Mike Seastrom; 
Mike Sikorsky; Jerry Story and Buddy Weaver.  Cuers will be Sherry & Rey Garza; Marie and Randy 
Preskitt; Linda & Paul Robinson and Tammy & Curt Warlock.   Doug and Donna Riley will be the Line 
Dance Leaders.  Make your hotel reservations before February 4th so that you can assure that you 
have a room. 
 
REGION 5 NEWS – Here is a list of special dances coming up in our region. Also would like to report 
that at least 4 clubs are starting new dancer classes:  Riptides, Shooting Stars, Square Edges, and 
Thumpers.  February 14 - Tidal Waves Valentine/EDMARC dance, Elbert Harrison and Sue VanHorn;  
February 29 - Square Edges Winter Wonderland VASARDA booster, Ken Joron and Ken Ryder;  
March 6 - Riptides Strait Country VASARDA booster, with Matt Worley;  March 7 - Shooting Stars 
Spring Dance with Bob Clinebell; and May 2 - Riptide’s Anniversary Dance with Matt Worley and  
Elbert Harrison. 

2020 VIRGINIA STATE CONVENTION BOOSTER DANCES 
“Support the 2020 Convention ~ Attend a Booster Dance!” 
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    UPCOMING BOOSTER DANCES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

Virginia Reelers 
The Senior Center 
1180 Pepsi Place, Charlottesville, VA 22901 

February 14, 7:30-10 

Circle 8s of Waynesboro 
Woodmen of the World 
4001 White Bridge Road, Waynesboro, VA 22980 

February 22, 7:30-10:00 

Rivermont Ramblers 
Raymond Santmyer Youth Ct 
200 East 8th St, Front Royal, VA 22630 

February 28, 7:00-10:00 

Square Edges 
Chestnut Memorial United Methodist Church 
1024 Harpersville Road, Newport News, VA 23601 

February 29, 7:00-10:00 

Riptides 
Bayside Presbyterian Church 
1400 Ewell Road, Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

March 6, 7:30-9:45  

Shooting Stars 
Third Presbyterian Church 
8065 Carlton Street, Norfolk, VA  23518 

March 7, 7:30-9:30 

Dixie Cups 
Ashland Volunteer Rescue  
203 Duncan Street, Ashland VA 

March 8, 2:30 – 5:00 

Bizzy Bees 
Oakton Elementary School 
3000 Chain Bridge Road Oakton VA  

March 10, 8:00-10:00 

Lake of the Woods 
Lake of the Woods Community Center—Gym GIS 
410 Sweet Briar Park Rd., Locust Grove VA 22508  
(off Route 3) 

March 13, 7:30-9:30 

Merry Notes 
Lincolnia Senior Center 
4710 N Chambliss St, Alexandria, VA 22312 

March 27, 7:30-9:45 

Tuckahoe Squares 
All Saints Episcopal Church 
8787 River Rd, Henrico, VA 23229 

April 10, 8:00-10:00 

Plains Promenaders 
Grace Mennonite Fellowship Hall 
209 Lacey Spring Rd. Harrisonburg VA 

April 11, 7:00-9:30 

Grand Squares of Nelson County 
Rockfish River Elementary School 
200 Chapel Hollow Road, Afton, VA 22920 

April 17, 7:30-10:00 

Panhandler's 
Asbury United Methodist Church 

110 West North Street, Charlestown WV 
April 18, 7:00-10:00 

Thumpers 
Foundry United Methodist Church 
2801 Virginia Beach Blvd, Virginia Beach, VA 23452 

April 25, 7:30–9:45 
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 Paul and I are having a great time visiting all the clubs for 
their Booster Dances.  We’d like to thank the following clubs 
who have recently held their booster dance – Blue Ridge Stars, 
ZigZaggers, Greene Cloverleafs, Old Dominion Squares, Capitol 
Squares, Tidal Waves, New River Squares, Three Amigos, Step-
ping Stones, T-Squares and the Fluvanna Flutterwheels.  We had 
a lot of fun dancing with you all!   
 If you schedule a booster dance, We Will Come!  Contact 
Jamie Brandenburg at jbrandenburg139@gmail.com to schedule 
yours today.  You’ll find our upcoming schedule in this news-
letter and plan to come support these clubs! 
 We just had our 4th committee meeting and everything is 
coming along smoothly.  We have 130 registrations and 170 
room nights to date.  If you haven’t made your reservation yet 
with the Founder’s Inn, give them a call.  The sooner the better 
so you can have your choice of rooms. 
 We’re pleased to announce that we’ll have some special 
guest callers this year.  Jerry Biggerstaff, Monk Moore, Greg 
Jones and Ed Pabst will be on staff this year along with all our 
wonderful Virginia State callers, cuers and prompters who volun-
teer their time and talents to make sure we all have fun.  You 
better come ready to do some dancing!  And if you can’t do a lot 
of dancing and would like to just take it easy for a while, we 
could sure use your help. Just stop by the registration desk. 
 Last but not least, we have a great Wednesday excursion 
planned during the Convention for everyone who would like to 
join us.  We’ll be taking a lunch cruise on the Spirit of Norfolk.  
It’s only 10 minutes from the hotel, parking is pretty cheap and 
there is lots to see and do in the area. It’s going to be a great 
day.  The flyer is in this newsletter.  We even take credit cards 
now for your convenience. 
 We can’t wait to come visit your club (our favorite part of 
it all!)  We love seeing and dancing with all our friends.   You’ll 
see some new things at the convention that we think you will 
like. So, practice your Half Sashay the Hawaiian Way and we’ll 
see you on the dance floor! 
 

VICTORIA & PAUL KOSAR 

If you would like a 
2020 CONVENTION FLYER 

email us at 
vjkosar@gmail.com 

and we’ll send you one! 
OR, send us your address and 

we’ll mail one to you OR print a 
copy of the registration form in 

this newsletter! 

2020 Virginia Square and Round 
Dance Association & Virginia State 

Callers Association 

presents the 

32nd Virginia State Convention “Half 
Sashay the Hawaiian Way” 

NEWS FROM YOUR 2020 CONVENTION DIRECTORS 
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We hope you’ll join 
us for the special 

Wednesday Lunch 
Cruise aboard the 
Spirit of Norfolk.   
 

It’s 10-15 minutes 
from the Founder’s 
Inn and there is 
garage parking 

across the street.   
 
Boarding starts at 
11:30 AM.  There is 

plenty to see in the 
area and they have 
a big Market next 
to the ship for  
shopping.   

 
It’s going to be a 
fun afternoon! 
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 After a lively meeting Saturday, I can report your VASARDA board and convention committee 
are working hard to put on another great convention.  If you have not registered do it now and don't 
forget your hotel reservation and the cruise (only $35) on Wednesday.  We are asking if each club 
would make a basket for the raffle. Make it with a Luau theme or a theme that will honor and call 
attention to your unique club.  Do your part and volunteer to collect the basket items. Don't leave this 
to your club officers. 
 Speaking of these hard working people help us honor some of them with the Monticello award. 
Write up a brief note about a dancer or couple who you feel has helped square dancing over the years 
and send it to me.  
 Another exciting bit of news, VASARDA will be printing and distributing “Free Spectator passes.”  
All dancers know spectators are welcome free of charge but the public does not know that. Give them 
a !!!FREE!!! pass and they may use it. This pass is valid anywhere in the state. My number will be on 
there, as well as the website squaredancers.org so they can find you.  Go to this website and be sure 
all your club information is correct.  If not shoot me an email. 
 While you are on the website check out the booster dancers and attend if you can.  They are 
always fun and a great way to interact with other clubs. To sum up here's YOUR JOB as a dancer to 
keep this activity going.   
1 Convention  —  2 Baskets  —  3 Monticello Awards  —  4 Website Check —  5 Spectator Cards 
 

MARILYN HILL 

NEWS FROM YOUR MEMBERSHIP COORDINATOR 

 

The information below is from a follow up email of the information presented at the Virginia State  
Convention Meeting on January 25, 2020 concerning the Monticello Dancer Award. 
 

 The Monticello Dancer Award was established by VASCA in 1989.  The award is in recognition of 
those dancers who have shown excellence in leadership and dedication over a significant period of 
time and have contributed to dancing in the State of Virginia.  This email is going to all Regional VASAR-
DA Board of Directors in hopes of covering all areas of Virginia.  We are asking that you nominate any 
deserving dancers in your region.  Once a determination is made please pass the nomination, with sup-
porting narrative, to Dick and Sue Murray, rpmslm@verizon.net no later than March 15, 2020, for final 
consideration by the Monticello Dancer Award Committee.  The committee is made up of G.T.  
Richardson, Helen Berry and Dick and Sue Murray, all previous recipients of the award.  

MONTICELLO AWARD 
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 BOOSTER DANCES - 2020 CONVENTION –  

Send Jamie Brandenburg your club’s boost-
er dance date.   You can email her at jbran-
denburg239@gmail.com 

 ADVERTISING IN THE CONVENTION 
HANDBOOK – Copy and payment due by 
March 30, 2020. 

 CONVENTION ROOM RESERVATIONS – 
Call the Founder’s Inn at 757-366-5700  
to make your room reservation and  
register with the square dancer rate by 
Sunday, April 19, 2020.  Early registration is 
better.  Don’t wait until the last minute 
and be disappointed.  The group name is 
“Virginia Square and Round.” 

 

CONVENTION COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

STEPPING STONES 

FLUVANA FLUTTERWHEELS 

CAPITOL SQUARES 

OLD DOMINION SQUARES 

THREE AMIGOS 
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TIDAL WAVES 

GREENE CLOVERLEAFS 

NEW RIVER SQUARES 

ZIG ZAGGERS T-SQUARES 
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Fast approaching is the 2020 WASCA Festival, “Get Your Kicks on 
Route 66” which will be held March 19 thru 21, 2020 at the Hilton 
Mark  Center Hotel in Alexandria, Virginia!  We hope that you are 
planning on attending and are mailing your registration soon.    
 
Note:  Registrations received before March 1, 2020 are $50 per 
person. After March 8, the price increases to $60 per person.   
 
We have attached a 2020 registration page for your convenience.  
Please note that February 4, 2020 is the deadline to get the  
Festival pricing on the rooms at the Hilton Alexandria Mark Center 
Hotel.  Housing reservations need to be sent to Stephanie and Joe 
Corson.  Their address is on the registration flyer. 
 
NANCY & TOM STAFFORD 
 

NEWS FROM YOUR 2020 WASCA FESTIVAL REGISTRARS 
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